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Planning Board 
Town of Hanover 

550 Hanover Street 
Hanover, MA  02339 

 
 

Meeting Minutes of May 2 and May 3, 2011 
 
Planning Board Attendees:   
 
May 2: Richard Deluca, Bernie Campbell, Meaghan Neville-Dunne, Jeff Puleo, Gary 
Hendershot, Tony Losordo 
 
May 3: Richard Deluca, Bernie Campbell, Meaghan Neville-Dunne, Gary Hendershot,  
 
Others:  Margaret Hoffman, Assistant Town Planner  
 
Richard Deluca, Planning Board Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m., at Hanover 
High School. 
 
The Board reviewed a proposed motion for May 2011 Annual Town Meeting Article 57, 
regarding Outdoor Storage.   Tony Losordo made a motion to accept the Planning Board motion 
of “We move that the Town Accept Article 57 as written in the May 2011 Town Meeting 
warrant.   Bernie Campbell seconded the motion.  All others were in favor. 
 
The Board reviewed proposed modifications to the façade of the building for the Coastal 
Volkswagen Dealership, 1 Saturn Drive.   Bernie Campbell made a motion to approve the minor 
modifications to the façade of the building for the Coastal Volkswagen Dealership, 1 Saturn 
Drive.   Meghan Neville-Dunne seconded the motion.  All others were in favor.  
 
The Committee attended the May 2011 Special and Annual Town Meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 p.m. on May 3, 2011 
 
Prepared by:  Audrey Barresi, Planning Board Secretary 
 


